
The DeKalb County Commission met in regular session on Tuesday January 23, 2018 at 10:00 

a.m. in the DeKalb County Activities Building (Courthouse Annex). Those present were Ricky 

Harcrow, President, Shane Wootten, Scot Westbrook, Chris Kuykendall, and Dewitt Jackson.  

________________________________________________________________________ 

The meeting was called to order by President Harcrow.  President Harcrow delivered the 

invocation and Mr. Kuykendall lead the Pledge. 

________________________________________________________________________ 

It was moved by Mr. Westbrook seconded by Mr. Wootten all members voting affirmatively, 

motion carrying to dispense with the reading of the minutes and to accept them as presented in 

written format. 

________________________________________________________________________ 

Road Department 

Maintenance Update--Mr. Broyles stated that road maintenance was continuing as normal, no 

new projects as this time.  

 

Surplus Equipment--Mr. Broyles requested the Commission to declare CE-0711 Excavator 

surplus and prepare it for the Spring Auction.  JM Woods Auction Company has made a 

guarantee of $45,000.00 on this piece of equipment. 

 

Mr. Kuykendall made a motion to declare the Excavator surplus with a second from Mr. 

Westbrook, all members voting affirmatively, motion carried.  

________________________________________________________________________ 

Reclassification Resolution--Mr. Luther presented the following resolutions for County Roads 88 

and 651 to reclassify these roads.  Mr. Luther told the Commission this would classify these 

roads as Minor Collector Routes under the Highway Functional Classification System.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Mr. Westbrook made a motion to adopt these resolutions for CR 88 and CR 651, with a second 

from Mr. Kuykendall, all members voting affirmatively, motion carried. 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Sheriff’s Office  

Personnel--Mr. Edmondson requested the Commission to approve the following personnel 

changes: 

• Accept the resignation of executive assistant Kim Hamlin. 

• Move Kizzy Jones from transport officer to executive assistant (G7/6). 

• Move Demetrius Green from part time placement to full time transport position to 

replace Kizzy Jones (G5/1 – no change). 

• Hire Chris Silvestro as part time jailer to replace moving Demetrius Green from part 

time to full time (G5/1 – no change). 

• Hire Christopher Rogers as part time jailer to replace Landon Crowe, who was moved 

to full time employment (G5/1). 

• Hire Lewis Panameno as full time jailer to replace Daniel Gregory (G5/1). 

Mr. Jackson made a motion to approve the personnel changes, with a second from Mr.  

Kuykendall, all members voting affirmatively, motion carried.  

 

Training--Mr. Edmondson requested the Commission approve the following training:  

• Approve mandatory ADOC PREA training for Tiffany Graham and Jonathan Langley 

in Selma, AL on January 31, 2018. 

• Approve ACCA training classes in Prattville, al for the following dates: February 14-

15, April 4-5, July 11-12, September 26-27, and October 31-Nov 1. 

Mr. Wootten made a motion to approve the training, with a second from Mr. Westbrook, all 

members voting affirmatively, motion carried.  

________________________________________________________________________ 

 



Council on Aging 

Personnel--President Harcrow, on behalf of Ms. Brewer, requested the Commission hire to 

Laurie Jean Gregg as the Center Manager at the Collinsville Nutrition Center.  

 

Mr. Kuykendall made a motion to approve the request with a second from Mr. Jackson, all 

members voting affirmatively, motion carried to hire Laurie Gregg as Collinsville Nutrition 

Center Manager (G3/1). 

 

President Harcrow asked the Commission to accept the retirement request of June Brewer, 

Director of the Council on Aging and Rural Public Transportation, effective February 28, 2018.  

President Harcrow thanked Ms. Brewer for her service in the Department and for her service to 

the County.  

 

Mr. Wootten made a motion to accept the retirement request from Mrs. Brewer, with a second 

from, Mr. Westbrook, all members voting affirmatively, motion carried.  

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Stepping Up Initiative 

Mr. Harcrow requested the Commission to adopt the “Stepping Up” Resolution sponsored by 

NACo as follows: 

 

 



 
________________________________________________________________________ 

 

President Harcrow notified the audience that the next meeting would be on Tuesday, February, 

13, 2018.  He asked for a motion to adjourn. 

 

Mr. Jackson made a Motion to adjourn. The President declared no objections and ordered the 

meeting adjourned. 

 

  

____________________________________    

Ricky Harcrow, President  

 

____________________________________  

Shane Wootten, Commissioner District I 

 

____________________________________   

Scot Westbrook, Commissioner District II 

 

____________________________________   

Chris Kuykendall, Commissioner District III 

 

____________________________________ 

Dewitt Jackson, Commissioner District IV 


